

A Registered Not-For Profit Charity #811358043RC0001

March 24, 2020

Haldimand County

53 Thorburn St S.

Cayuga, ON

NOA 1EO

Haldimand County and Council,

It is with deep regret that the Community and Children's Safety Village of Haldimand-Norfolk is withdrawing it's offer to purchase the Property at 678 Nanticoke Creek Parkway, Jarvis, Ontario.

The Safety Village Board is unable to secure the needed funds to complete our Project of building a Safety Village. As discussed at Council last fall, we would not start to build unless we could secure these funds. As such, it has also led the Safety Village Board to vote to Dissolve this Charity. This process will begin shortly.

With land being as valuable as it is, we as a Board needed to be realistic about our large endeavour. It is with great sadness that we are choosing this direction, but know it is the right time for this to occur.

The Safety Village Board would like to thank Haldimand County, staff and Council for your continued support.

Sincerely,

Mark Foster,

President